Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked for:

 
PAN 2729 – Provision of Corporate Wellbeing Services – Employee Assistance Programme 
We write to you under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 in reference to the above tender exercise and subsequent contract award. 

• Response documents pertaining to the successful tender, including any clarifications. 

• Final agreed pricing. 

• Any information pertaining to Leicester City Council’s evaluation and decision making that led to the successful tender being awarded. 

Response:
General clarifications questions and responses were made public to all bidders and are attached. Specific clarifications for an individual bidder is exempt from release under section 41 and section 43(2) of the FOI Act.
We have been provided with an agreed rate table for evaluation but this is exempt from release under section 41 and section 43(2).

Evaluation notes are exempt from release under section 43(2). However, the unsuccessful bidders were given a detailed feedback letter explaining the relative advantages of the winning bid as part of standstill. As was detailed in the tender documents advertised, the Council adopted a consensus scoring evaluation based on pre published evaluations criteria (see attached published ITT document). All bids were reviewed individually and independently using this method followed by a moderation session to ensure all evaluations had been carried out consistently.
Under the provisions of section 43(2) of the FOI Act we cannot release this information to you as it is commercially sensitive. This means it may prejudice the business activities of the bidders if it was released. The Council cannot release information that could affect the ability of bidders to participate competitively in a future commercial activity. The Information Commissioner’s Office recognises that information provided during a tendering process about both successful and unsuccessful bids and details of the contract agreed with the successful bidder can constitute commercial information. Releasing tender information may negatively impact on the likelihood of bidders engaging in other tendering exercises,
especially where such exercises involve similar information. The Council has considered the public interest in release and does not believe that it is in the public interest to damage the commercial interest of its contractors.
Under the provisions of section 41 of the FOI Act we cannot release this information to you as it was given to the Council in confidence. The bidders would not expect the Council to share this information with competitors and the Council could face an actionable breach of confidence.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
